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Regarding Item #40: Health Care Agency-Ambulatory Care, I am strongly opposed to what is
clearly a coercion campaign. The COVID vaccine has been widely available for nearly two
years; every person in the US who desires a COVID vaccine has received at least one dose,
and/or knows how to accomplish this. This attempt to coerce your remaining unvaccinated
constituents is unethical on its face, especially given what the public now knows about adverse
side effects and deaths directly associated with mRNA injections (please see
vaersanalysis.info).

Please do not approve Item #40.

Thank you for your consideration,

Jaquie Stewart


mailto:jaquiehere@protonmail.com
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org

